  TOWN OF BROOKFIELD

Water Department

MEETING MINUTES
July 8, 2020
Posted Meeting: The meeting of the Brookfield Water Department was called to order at 11:00 a.m. in the office of the Water Department. 

In Attendance: Donald Taft, Al Jones and Robert Barnes.
Superintendent: Dennis Clarke
Minutes taken by Administrative Assistant; Holly Chisholm
Chairman
Mr. Barnes made a motion to continue with Mr. Taft as the Chairman of the Board. Mr. Jones seconded; so voted. 

Minutes
Water Commissioners reviewed and accepted the minutes from May 29th, 2020. All in favor. Commissioners passed over the minutes of June, January and February.
Billing
Commissioners signed the billing.

Late Fees
Commissioners have agreed not to abate late fess at the rate of $25.00 per customer on the six calls that Dennis received for requests. 
Acct. 030370
Commissioners have agreed not to reconsider an abatement for the late fee for this account. 
Commitment
Commissioner’s signed commitment #3 for fy20.  

Municipal Transfer
Commissioner’s signed for a municipal transfer to finalize the clerk’s wages. See transfer request.
Camps
Dennis discussed the billing for the camps in Town. Camps are billed out only 1x per year but stated that we should adhere to the Rules and Regulations of the Water Dept. by billing them in the fall as well. If owners request to be shut off for the season before readings take place then they will not be billed. 
Demand Fee

Holly posted late fees for all outstanding accounts. 

Water Ban

The DEP has not notified Brookfield with concerns for taking action due to the drought situation. Dennis will not recommend a water ban at this time. If water levels fall below a certain table Dennis will call an emergency meeting. 
Balance Due
Holly submitted to the commissions all the outstanding balances due. She stated that the department is still behind with payments.

Bulk Water Truck Plan

Dennis mailed a plan out to DEP with no response at this time. 

Lead and Copper
The Water Department was sampling for lead and copper 10x per year. It is now mandated for sampling 40x per year. 
02G 
Dennis L. Maher Co. will be putting together a package and future plan for the wells. Dennis stated that he would like to start maintenance on well 05G next year. 
Water Rates
Discussion is moved to a later date regarding the water rates.

On/Off fee
Commissioners have agreed to increase the fee for on/off to $35.00 from the $25.00 that is now being charged. Mr. Jones motioned to increase the fee while Mr. Taft seconded the motion. Mr. Barnes voted against the increase; So voted. Increase will be changed in the rules and regulations. 
Adjourn

Commissioners have agreed to adjourn the meeting at 1:20 p.m. Holly will post the next meeting for August 14, 2019.

